
From: Nicole.Sondh@met.police.uk <Nicole.Sondh@met.police.uk> On Behalf Of AWMailbox-
LicensingFH@met.police.uk 
Sent: Thursday, July 18, 2024 11:08 AM 
To: Mckenna Lorna: H&F <Lorna.Mckenna@lbhf.gov.uk>; Cardwell Kris J - AW-CU 
<Kristen.Cardwell@met.police.uk>; AWMailbox-LicensingFH@met.police.uk; Umunnakwe Chima: 
H&F <Chima.Umunnakwe@lbhf.gov.uk> 
Cc: Overton Adrian: H&F <Adrian.Overton@lbhf.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: FW: Representations - Eel Brook Common 
 
To Lorna,  
 
Thank you for sending this through.  
 
Given that the applicant has now agreed to the police proposed conditions allaying our concerns in 
relation to the Licensing objective in the Prevention of Crime and Disorder, the Metropolitan Police 
as a responsible authority withdraw their representation against this application.  
 
Kind Regards  
 
Nicole  
 
PC Nicole SONDH 2438AW 
Hammersmith and Fulham Police Licensing Unit  
 
 
 
From: Mckenna Lorna: H&F <Lorna.Mckenna@lbhf.gov.uk>  
Sent: 17 July 2024 11:41 
To: Cardwell Kris J - AW-CU <Kristen.Cardwell@met.police.uk>; Sondh Nicole K - AW-CU 
<Nicole.Sondh@met.police.uk>; AW Mailbox - Licensing FH <AWMailbox-
LicensingFH@met.police.uk>; Umunnakwe Chima: H&F <Chima.Umunnakwe@lbhf.gov.uk> 
Cc: Overton Adrian: H&F <adrian.overton@lbhf.gov.uk> 
Subject: FW: FW: Representations - Eel Brook Common 
 
Hi all,  
 
The applicant for Eel Brook Common has confirmed he accepts the conditions 
proposed by both the Police & Environmental Protection team.  
 
Please can you confirm if with this agreement, you now withdraw your respective 
representations submitted? 
 
Kind regards 
Lorna McKenna 
Licensing Compliance Officer 
Licensing  
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From: Nicole.Sondh@met.police.uk <Nicole.Sondh@met.police.uk> On Behalf Of 
AWMailbox-LicensingFH@met.police.uk 
Sent: Friday, July 5, 2024 3:03 PM 
To: Licensing HF: H&F <licensing@lbhf.gov.uk> 
Cc: Cardwell Kris J - AW-CU <Kristen.Cardwell@met.police.uk>; AWMailbox-
LicensingFH@met.police.uk; harrison@harrisonhide.com 
Subject: POLICE REPRESENTATION - New Premises Licence Application - Eel 
Brook Common, New Kings Road, London - 2024/00949/LAPR 
 
To Licensing,  
 
RE: New Premises Licence Application - Eel Brook Common, New Kings Road, 
London - 2024/00949/LAPR 
 
I am emailing to inform you that the Metropolitan Police as a responsible authority 
are objecting to the above application. 
 
During the consultation period the police have met with the applicant virtually and 
discussed concerns regarding the application. Proposed conditions have been sent 
to the applicant, however we have yet to receive a response. It is our belief that 
should the licence be granted as it is then this would undermine the Licensing 
Objective in the Prevention of Crime and Disorder.  
 
Kind Regards  
 
Nicole  
 
PC Nicole SONDH 2438AW 
Hammersmith and Fulham Police Licensing Unit  
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